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Click here for 
term dates

Welcome to this week’s newsletter. Please read 
this  carefully for updates regarding events in 
the past week as well as what is coming up over 
the next few months.

Key Updates for Families 
 
Friday 21 March 
Red Nose Day- we will update families shortly 
regarding fundraising and how we will be 
marking this event 

 Thursday 27 March 
Year 11 Revision and Exam Preparation Evening 

Monday 31 March & Tuesday 1 April 
MIS transfer to Arbor 

Wednesday 2 and Thursday 3 April 
School Production 

Friday 4 April 
Celebration assemblies 

Easter Revision 
Please note that the school will be running 
revision sessions during the first week of the 
holidays (Week commencing 7 April). More 
information to follow Click here for 

Extra-Curricular 
Activities

Key Dates

21.03.25: Year 
9 Mental 
Health trip to 
Millfield

28.03.25: Year 
10 Mock 
Interviews

NEXT WEEK 
ASSEMBLY 

FOCUS:

Happiness 
Month

https://www.midsomernortonschoolspartnership.com/uploads/files/term-dates-and-holiday-2024-25.pdf
https://www.midsomernortonschoolspartnership.com/uploads/files/term-dates-and-holiday-2024-25.pdf
https://www.stdunstansschool.com/news-and-activities/extra-curricular-activities.htm
https://www.stdunstansschool.com/news-and-activities/extra-curricular-activities.htm
https://www.stdunstansschool.com/news-and-activities/extra-curricular-activities.htm
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Items to Celebrate  
Thankyou to Mr Waugh and Miss Pengelly for your organisation of the 
England Rugby Trip last week. I know staff and students alike  enjoyed 
the opportunity to see the England U20s and experience a live 
sporting event. We hope to organise more events like this in the 
future. 

Well done to all of our Year 11s who were involved in the Food 
Preparation & Nutrition practical exams this week. The smell from the 
kitchen was incredible and the food produced was very impressive. 
Thankyou to Mrs Potter for all of your hard work and support to ensure 
that the week went smoothly. 

Thank you to all the staff who have supported the organisation of the 
production and well done to all the students involved. As a community, 
we are really looking forward to seeing the Lion King in a few weeks 
time. 

International Women’s day took place last Saturday. This is an event that 
the school looks to mark each year. It is a great opportunity to celebrate 
and reflect upon the impact that women have had on our lives and  the 
community. We will be looking to organise a series of events in the 
summer term to mark this day and will update you soon. 

Thankyou to all the families who responded to the questionnaire sent. 
We value the feedback received and will use it to improve and 
develop the school further. If you would like to contribute please 
follow the link below to submit your views.  
https://forms.gle/kvfdBkvRZ1ZTvaJR6

Wishing you all a great weekend, enjoy the spring sunshine and I look 
forward to updating you next week. 

Best wishes 
P Balkwill 

https://forms.gle/kvfdBkvRZ1ZTvaJR6


MIS Update 
 

Over the past few months, we have been working on our planned 
rollout of Arbor, which is due to start on Tuesday 1 April 2025.  This is the 
system that we use to manage all of the childrens’ data, including 
attendance, communications and assessments. It will eventually bring 
together all of the functions of ParentPay and Talaxy into one place 
and accessed through a Parent App.

In the next few weeks, we will be finalising the transfer from our current 
system and training staff to use the software in preparation for the 
switchover. Our intended switchover will take place over the weekend 
commencing Friday 28 March. During the following week we will 
gradually work towards moving over to Arbor to record and monitor 
attendance and behaviour. When we have finalised the date for this, 
we will inform all parents/carers. Until this point, we will continue to use 
Talaxy. 

Please be advised that any updates regarding your child’s contact 
details or information, should be provided to the school by Friday 21 
March at the latest. Any updates after this date will be added to the 
system in April following the transfer to Arbor. 

Once we move over to Arbor, we will be using the Parent App as a tool 
to communicate moving forwards.  Talaxy will no longer be used from 
this point. Parents/carers will be expected to use the Arbor Parent App 
to access all information regarding their child/children. 

What is the Parent App?
The Parent App is the mobile version of our Parent Portal, for use on 
mobile device such as smartphones and tablets. When we have 
switched on the Parent Portal, you can download the App and begin 
using it straight away.

We will write shortly to update you on our progress and provide you 
with all the information you will need to know about Arbor and the 
Parent App. 



Teaching & Learning Update 
We have had another positive start to a new term, with students 
showing real focus on their studies and making good progress with their 
teachers. 

As we continue to develop the St Dunstan’s Learning Cycle, we want to 
make sure that all our students are able to engage fully with their 
learning opportunities and, in particular, with demonstrating the 
progress they are making live within lessons. 

To facilitate this you will no doubt be aware that all students have been 
issued with a mini whiteboard and a pen which they must bring to 
school each day as part of the standard equipment expectations for 
daily use. 

Mini whiteboards are a useful learning tool for students at home and at 
school. They can be used for ‘rough work’, checking spellings, 
providing whole class responses to teacher questioning, noting devices 
for paired discussions and many ,many more uses. Students can use the 
boards independently as well as guided within the lesson. 

We do understand that students forget equipment at times, and this will 
be managed within the classroom and school to ensure students 
without their equipment can continue to participate in all learning 
activities, but it is important that wherever possible equipment is in 
school every day. 
 
Thank you, as always, for your ongoing support and we will look forward 
to seeing our students making effective use of the equipment to 
support their ongoing progress.  



Pupil Premium and Free School Meals

Dear Parent/Carer

We are all too aware of how the recent cost-of-living increases may affect our 
local community, and we want to encourage you to access appropriate 
mechanisms of support. The Pupil Premium and Free School Meals funding 
allows schools to creatively support students. This funding is confidential and 
used to support your child.

If your child is eligible for ‘free school meals’ and you register them for this, we 
will receive extra funding called ‘pupil premium’. We use this extra money to 
improve the educational provision and resources at the school.

What is Pupil Premium funding?

Pupil premium funding from the government is given to schools to help pupils 
reach their full potential, regardless of their background or financial situation. 
It’s provided for pupils who:

● Are registered for free school meals
● Have been registered for free school meals at any point in the past 6 
years
● Are, or have been, in care
● Have parents in the armed forces

How is the Pupil Premium funding spent?

Schools have the freedom to spend the Premium in a way they think is best to 
support the raising of attainment. Funding is given to schools and is spent 
according to a budgeted plan across three areas. These include:

1. High-quality teaching, such as staff professional development.
2. Targeted academic support, such as tutoring.
3. Wider strategies to address non-academic barriers to success in 
schools, such as attendance, behaviour and social and emotional 
support.

Parents do not receive this money from schools and there is not a budget to 
spend per student. Schools are expected to formulate a plan to use the 
overall funding, this must be based on evidence based research and 
approved by the Governing body.

How do I register?

To register, please visit the following web page.

https://www.somerset.gov.uk/education-and-families/free-school-meals/ 

Similarly please do not hesitate to contact the school if you have any 
questions or would like to update us about your child and their eligibility for 
funding. 

https://www.somerset.gov.uk/education-and-families/free-school-meals/


Production Introductions

As we step another week closer to the 
performances of The Lion King we 
would like to introduce you to some 
more of the cast members. Lilu in Year 
9 is playing the main role of Simba and 
Bella in Year 8 is playing Older Nala.

These characters are the main focus 
for the show, as we follow their journey 
from cubs exploring the Pridelands, to 
the courage shown to face up to past 
mistakes; becoming the rightful King 
and falling in love with your best friend 
at the same time.

These are not Lilu and Bella's first 
performances, as they were in Aladdin 
last year, but this year they have 
leading roles.

Tickets will be on sale next week, so 
get them quick as we are expecting 2 
sell out shows!



Production Introductions



International Women’s Day
Happy International Women’s Day for last weekend!

International Women’s Day has been celebrated every 
year since 1911. It aims to celebrate and appreciate the 
impact of women in our lives and society, for the 
differences they have made and continue to make.

The day belongs to all who care about women's equality 
and anyone who wants to celebrate women's 
achievement; raise awareness about discrimination and 
take action to forge gender parity.

Our International Women’s Day event will be held in the 
near future; some time in term 6. We are excited to be 
planning a brilliant event where students can bring a 
female relative or friend back to school to do some shared 
workshops…



International Women’s Day



Just Write Club

Just Write Club has been steadily growing in popularity 
and it is absolutely wonderful to see so many budding 
writers amongst our students. This week we started work 
on a local writing competition, whilst others continued 
working on their ongoing WIPs (works in progress). 

We have stories that include an evacuee’s tale 
involving a mystery cave, two sisters that get separated 
at a young age, a story about a girl who meets her 
knights in shining armour (yes there are two!), a twisted 
greek mythology inspired tale, a story about a girl who 
starts a scouts-but-not-scouts club and a short story that 
begins with ‘I managed to get my head stuck in a 
bush’ as its first line. 

Lots of imagination and creativity to celebrate amongst 
this lot. Well done, keep writing…



Year 5 Transition Day

This week we welcomed Year 5 students into school to 
give them a taste of what life at St Dunstan’s is all about. 

From practical music sessions playing Mary Had A Little 
Lamb and Don’t Stop Believin’, to drama games 
involving parachutes and purple parrots, to poetry about 
Spring and all the lovely things it has to offer.

The students were brilliant and got a great taste of what 
we offer here at St Dunstan’s, and our Year 7 helpers 
made the day even smoother with their support.

We hope they had a lovely day.



Young Carers’ in Action Day

Young Carers’ Action Day is an annual event, organised 
each year by the Carers’ Trust.

It’s a day for raising public awareness of young carers 
and young adult carers, the pressures and challenges 
they face, and the incredible contribution they make by 
caring for their family members and friends.

Ms Ardeshir is the Young Carers’ Lead for St Dunstan’s 
School. She runs a Young Carers’ drop in session every 
Wednesday Lunchtime in room 8.

For further details please contact Ms Ardeshir in Pastoral 
or visit: https://youngcarersinschools.com

https://youngcarersinschools.com/


Popular loans this week:

Our MNSP Book Awards Book Club has 
been going really well, with lots of our 
group having already read half the 
shortlist already!

From murder mystery, to historical 
fantasy, these books have pushed lots of 
us out of our usual comfort zone of typical 
reads and encouraged us to try new 
things, which has been refreshing and 
very enjoyable.

We only have a few more weeks of 
reading before we have to cast our votes 
on our favourite book that we think should 
win the Book Awards, so it is all systems 
go in the library at the moment.
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Local Easter Activities







Things to do this Easter Holidays
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Local Events



Organised & 
Proactive 

Bringing the correct equipment, kit and 
uniform
Meeting deadlines
Working on tasks independently and 
completing homework to a high standard

Neat & Tidy 
work 

Smart, well presented books demonstrating 
your best work

Tenacity 
Trying your hardest, rising to challenges,  
having a 'can do' attitude, working out 
solutions and taking ownership of your 
learning

Ready, 
Respectful and 
Responsible  

Being a role model by consistently 
demonstrating our basic expectations 

Answering, 
reading  and 
listening like an 
expert 

Sophisticated full sentence answers using 
technical terms
Following along, tracking the text and ready 
to read aloud in class.  
Reading widely and for pleasure 
Listening and considering the views of others 
Taking in turns to respond 

Contributing to 
the class 

Playing an active role in every lesson
Attention to the speaker, sat up straight, arms 
still, pens down
Teacher focused 

Kindness & 
Community 
minded 

Caring, polite, looking after one another and 
the  site
Speaking with kindness and respect
Supporting staff and other students to create 
a positive learning environment for all


